




The 56th Commencement (2015.11.12,14,16)
The History Department offers its warmest congratula-
tions to the Class of 2015, which graduated in mid-No-
vember with their well-earned degrees. 

Graduates of the Class of 2015 (including BA [Hons] in 
History, BA [Hons] in History & BEd [Hons] in Liberal 
Studies Teaching, BSSc [Hons] in China Studies – His-
tory Concentration, and MSSs in Contemporary China 
Studies – History and Culture Concentration) attended 
the 56th Commencement Ceremonies held at the Aca-



------------------------------------------------------------------
Graduates of MSSs in Contemporary China Studies - 
History and Culture Concentration
------------------------------------------------------------------

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Mr. Ka-ming Hung (left) and Miss Yat-law Al (right) were awarded 
the Scholastic Awards 2014-15 by Prof. Yu Huang (Associate 
Vice-President) and Prof. Frank H. K. Fu (MH, JP, Associate 
Vice-President).
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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Graduates of BA (Hons) in History
-------------------------------------------
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Fresh PhD graduates
---------------------------

------------------------------------------------------------------
Graduates of BSSc (Hons) in China Studies - History 
Concentration
------------------------------------------------------------------

------------------------------------------------------------------
Graduates of BA (Hons) in History & BEd (Hons) in 
Liberal Studies Teaching 
------------------------------------------------------------------







Faculty Members Won Hong Kong Golden Book Awards

the modern diplomatic institutions such as nationality law, con-
sulates, diplomats and the Ministry of Foreign Affairs in shaping 
China's international diplomacy in late Qing and early Republic 
of China. He illustrated China’s changing diplomatic strategies by 
examining its efforts to protect the rights and profits of Chinese 
citizens in Joseon.



Guest Lecture: Reluctant Ambassador: Hu Shi in 
Washington, 1938-1942 (2015.11.2)

-------------------------------
Prof. Edmund S. K. Fung
-------------------------------



Prof. Fung further pointed out that Hu’s Americanophila was an essential reason for his failure to view the war-
time problems from China’s perspective. Thus, Hu was incapable to pursing China’s national interest in Wash-
ington during 1938-1942.

----------------------
Prof. Weijing Lu
---------------------



Historians Say: Seminar Series (2015.11.5)

Besides, Prof. Lu indicated that there was an increasing number of young women or “faithful maidens,” defied 
their parents' wishes and chose either to live out their lives as widows upon the death of a fiancé or killed them-
selves to join their fiancé in death across the empire.

Prof. Lu further pointed out that the cult of “faithful maiden” not only became a social and cultural phenome-
non, but also a significant point of debate among Qian-Jia evidential scholars. Therefore, she demonstrated 
how the faithful maiden cult could interweave the political, cultural, social and intellectual history of late impe-
rial China.



-----------------------------------------------------
Left:
Dr. Anke Beck (3rd from right) and Ms. 
Xingguo Shi (2nd from right).

Right:
SelectiveSelective De Gruyter catalogues presented 
by Dr. Beck and Ms. Shi.
-----------------------------------------------------
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Prof. Weijing Lu gave a presentation entitled “Talented Women and Complica-
tions of Concubinage,” which mainly argued that the institution of concubinage 
was subject to the influence of changing ideas. Her presentation attempted to 
take a close look at a number of cases from early and High Qing period and to 
explore how the old and new ideas intersected, how men and women respond-
ed, and what the implications were for marital relations among the Qing social 
elite.

the administrative system that served the aristocratic travelers on the Zhou Road.

Dr. David Schley gave a presentation entitled “A Mere Place of Transit: Circu-
lation, Infrastructure, and Urbanism in Nineteenth-Century America,” which 
mainly discussed the importance of the system of underground tunnels, deep 
cuts, elevated rails and ferries on influencing the urbanism as well as national 
economic network of the United States in the nineteenth century. He focused on 
Baltimore, and argued that unearthing the history of Baltimore’s tunnels can 
help us understand the spatial order of modern capitalism.Dr. David Schley 
gavegave a presentation entitled “A Mere Place of Transit: Circulation, Infrastruc-
ture, and Urbanism in Nineteenth-Century America,” which mainly discussed 
the importance of the system of underground tunnels, deep cuts, elevated rails and ferries on influencing the ur-
banism as well as national economic network of the United States in the nineteenth century. He mainly focused 
on Baltimore, and argued that unearthing the history of Baltimore’s tunnels can help us understand the spatial 
order of modern capitalism.



Dr. Kin-sum (Sammy) Li delivered a presentation entitled “The Compo-
nent-Model Method of Mirror Manufacture in 300 BC China.” His presenta-
tion introduced the revolution of the design and manufacturing technologies of 
the bronze mirror production industry in the in 300 BC China. He also ex-
plained with examples the “component-model method” of mirror manufactur-
ing, which allowed producers to efficiently manufacture mirrors. He conclud-
ed by highlighting that the revolution in the bronze industry had laid the foun
dation for the Chinese expansion of socio-economic power to the rest of the 
greater East Asian continent.





16 scholars from Hong Kong, the U.S., and Australia assembled at 
HKBU for a "Forum on Recent Research in Gender and Ming-Qing Cul-
ture," jointly hosted by the History Department and the Mr. Simon Suen 
and Mrs. Mary Suen Sino-Humanitas Institute (SHI), and co-organized 
by the Hong Kong Institute for the Humanities and Social Sciences at the 
University of Hong Kong, held at AAB 1312 on 24 November, 2015.

Prof. Clara Wing-chung Ho (Head and Professor of History) opened the 
forum and chaired the first panel, while Prof. Zhang Hongsheng (Profes-
sor of Chinese and Director of SHI) chaired the second panel and con-
cluded the forum. Speakers at the Forum are leading scholars in different 
fields who share a common focus on gender issues, especially in 
Ming-Qing China, including Prof. Dorothy Ko (Columbia University / 
The University of Hong Kong), Prof. Weijing Lu (University of Califor

------------
Mr. Badai
------------

Nevertheless, the Puyuma entered into textual records in 1637 when since the 
Dutch ships of the Vereenigde Oostindische Compagnie landed in the Taidong 
region in search of gold.

Mr.Mr. Badai pointed out that the lack of historical record was one of the difficul-
ties for his writing of historical novels. As a result, he emphasized the impor-
tance of field trip and oral history methods to reconstruct the historical back-
ground. He believed that historical and cultural contexts in the story are import-
ant elements and setting of novels. Furthermore, the historical novels would be 
a good means to enhance readers’ historical consciousness.



--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Speakers of panel one (From left to right: Dr. Li Ji, Prof. Eva Kit-wah Man, Prof. Hsiung Ping-chen , Prof. Dorothy 
Ko, Prof. Clara Wing-chung Ho, Prof. Weijing Lu , Prof. Hon-ming Yip and Dr. Loretta E. Kim).
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

nia, San Digeo / Hong Kong Baptist University),  Prof. Hsiung Ping-chen (The Chinese University of Hong 
Kong), Prof. Hon-ming Yip (The Chinese University of Hong Kong),　Prof. Hua Wei (The University of 
Hong Kong), Prof. Eva Kit-wah Man (Hong Kong Baptist University), Dr. Michael Hoeckelmann (Hong Kong 
Baptist University), Dr. Loretta E. Kim (The University of Hong Kong), Dr. Li Ji (The University of Hong 
Kong), Dr. Mark Stevenson (Victoria University), Dr. Song Geng (The University of Hong Kong), Dr. Cuncun 
Wu (The University of Hong Kong), Dr. Binbin Yang (The University of Hong Kong) and Dr. Ellen Y. Zhang 
(Hong(Hong Kong Baptist University).  The Forum provided a platform for participants to share from various dimen-
sions their recent findings and current research projects.  Active participation was engaged when the discussion 
was opened to the floor.  The usefulness of gender as a category of analysis was interestingly and productively 
debated, drawing insights from disciplines such as history, literature, religion, and philosophy.  The event was 
very well received and has successfully attracted a full house of audience including students in different pro-
grammes and scholars in other universities, as well as an Acquisitions Editor of a university press.



--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Speakers of panel two (From left to right: Dr. Ellen Y. Zhang, Dr. Mark Stevenson, Dr. Binbin Yang, Prof. Hua Wei, 
Prof. Zhang Hongsheng, Dr. Cuncun Wu, Dr. Song Geng  and Dr. Michael Hoeckelmann). 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------











In December I will travel to Stockholm (Sweden) to participate in a workshop on the history of scientific pub-
lishing. But it’s not a discussion of this – to me – very interesting topic that I would like to share but a photo of 
the conference venue, which I guess is more interesting to you. The conference will be held at the Royal Swed-
ish Academy of Science. It is in this room (see photo), decorated with portraits of famous Swedish scholars, 
that the winners of the Nobel Prize are announced every year! The photo shows the announcement of the win-
ners in chemistry in 2008. Hopefully I can get a glimpse of this room while I am there.

BA (Hons) in History, Year 4
Former General Officer of the History Society
Participated in an internship programme at the Communication and Public Relations Office (CPRO), HKBU





BSSc (Hons) in China Studies – History Concentration, Year 3
Participated in an internship programme at the internship programme at HKCSS





BA (Hons) in History, Year 4
Participated in an internship programme at the UNICEF HK

I gained a great off-campus learning experience through taking an internship in UNICEF HK, which enabled 
me to be a student and a worker at the same time and learn how to multi-task and work efficiently under pres-
sure. 

I was very grateful for my mentor for giving me opportunities to organize events and big activities. I was put 
in charge of one of the workshops of the “Youth Envoys Programme.” It was a communication activity, aiming 
to demonstrate the importance of collaboration in communication and enhance Youth Envoys’ communication 
skills. I had to set up the procedures of the activity and discussion topics for the Youth Envoys, think about rel-
evant materials, allocation of man-power and prepare and deliver introductory remarks to the participants in the 
briefing session. One of the challenges in this task was I needed to make around 60 teenagers pay attention to 
mymy presentation. Ultimately, thanks to my efforts and the guidance of my colleagues, the activity was held suc-
cessfully and the Youth Envoys played an active role in the workshop. I really learnt how to hold a big activity 
and communicate with teenagers well. More importantly, I acquired public speaking skills, delivering a 
well-organized speech clearly and interestingly. The event strengthened my communication skills as well as 
those of the participants. 

Another major task was to plan, prepare and implement an annual interview for the “Voices of Youth” pro-
gramme. Since the duration of the interview was around three hours, I had to consider grouping, time alloca-
tion, interview format, in order to make a logistic arrangement. Of course, I also needed to prepare some docu-
ments, such as a notification letter for interviewees, question papers, guidelines for student helpers and so on. 



When I had difficulties, I would refer to the previous work done by my 
colleagues and consult them if necessary. Besides, I found that commu-
nication was one of the effective solutions to increase work efficiency 
and enhance interpersonal skills in a real workplace. Furthermore, being 
the emcee of the interview was the most unforgettable thing because it let 
me gain a great, exciting and pragmatic practice in public speaking. 

The above tasks let me acquire more transferable skills and confidence in 
event management and leadership. My abilities in communication, 
multi-perspective thinking and problem-solving were also greatly en-
hanced. And I found that good preparation, being cautious, courageous 
and confident are crucial elements to be a good organizer. 

Look back to my internship in UNICEF, the most inspiring task was to 
search for human stories from photos and videos provided by overseas 
UNICEF committee members, for launching an urgent appeal to super 
cyclone victims in Vanuatu. It really raised my awareness of how many 

children worldwide are deprived of their rights to survival, education or development. Also, it let me know 
more about UNICEF’s endeavors to improve children’s life and civil participation. 

Last but not least, I gained a better understanding of children’s rights and the ways of helping them get rid of 
suffering through being a part-time intern in UNICEF HK. And it was a valuable experience to let me strike a 
balance between study and work by prioritizing my tasks well. 

I sincerely express my gratitude to my mentor and colleagues for giving me a platform to put my skills into 
practice and enrich my personal growth.



BA (Hons), HKBU, 2015



BSSc (Hons), HKBU, 2015
MA Candidate in Comparative and Public History (CUHK)





2. The Special Collections and Learning Centre (AAB 1132)

As the examination period of the 1st semester is coming, it is important to start your exam preparation early. 
Please be reminded that he History Department Special Collections and Learning Centre (AAB 1132), which 
is good place for History Majors to do revision and prepare for your exams, will be opened as usual from 9:00 
am to 5:00 pm, from Monday to Friday, except public holidays. If you need to use the room at other times, ad-
vance booking with the Department is necessary.  

Please refrain from making noises and respect people who are reading or working at the Centre.

3. Multi-purpose Room  (AAB1135)

Please kindly be informed that with immediate effect, the Multi-purpose Room (AAB 1135) will be open 
throughout office hours except from 1:00 pm to 2:00 pm daily. The Multi-purpose Room can be used by faculty 
members as a space for small group discussions or meeting guests or students.



4. Updated information on the “Class of 1985 30th Anniversary Scholarship”

Following our call for donations in the previous issue of this Newsletter, we are thankful for the arrival of new 
donations to the  “Class of 1985 30th Anniversary Scholarship”:

  Mr. Cho-shuen CHAN ($5,000)
  Mr. Chi-Cheong HO ($3,000)

Further updated information will be announced in the next issue of the Newsletter. 

5.5. Further donation for the “Dr. and Mrs. Arthur Lau Scholarship”

$10,000 – to be added to the endowment 
scholarship “Dr. and Mrs. Arthur Lau 
Scholarship”



6. Social Sciences Undergraduate Scholarships 2015-16



7. Courses Offered in Semester 2, 2015-16





8. New Courses in Topic Studies Offered in Semester 2, 2015-16
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